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	1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
	

	
	Lily Flaherty, VP Welfare and Community SU (LF); Rachel Fletcher, Director of Student Support (RF); Mirela Cruntenau, VP Loughton & Southend SU (MC);
	126/2012

	
	

	2. MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 28 June 2012
	127/2012

	Approved
	The minutes of this meeting were approved, with the addition of a note that Andrew Nightingale was in attendance

	

	3. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
	

	Noted
	All actions were completed with the exception of the following ongoing items/ updates:
	128/2012



	
	
	

	Action

	95/2011 – completed. SN would circulate the squares protocol document. 
	129/2012

	Noted 
	90/2012 – Zest had been made alcohol free. This would be advertised on signage and promoted through Freshers week.

	130/2012

	Reported
	91/2012 - ZY and RS have met and would be working with the timetabling office

	131/2012

	Noted 

	92/2012 - themes from the survey are informing actions of the SU. No formal action plan would be produced. 

	132/2012

	Noted 
	93/2012 - SU Advice Centre manager is taking the Welfare Forum forward.  A tentative meeting was in the diary for 14 September. 

	133/2012

	Action
	94/2012 – USUCON Terms of Reference had been drafted and would be circulated outside of the meeting


	134/2012

	Noted 
	95/2012 - Results would not be released until end of September, but CO would make contact with LF and NB once they are available. It was clarified that this was to look in more detail at action planning out of the results

	135/2012

	Action
	98/2012 – The SU calendar was complete and would be circulated


	136/2012

	Noted 
	104/2012 – Essex Sports Strategy. Development of this would be ongoing and no further action was required by USUCON.

	137/2012

	Action
	113/2012 – SU Ball location. This would go out to consultation to students once the student body is back on campus

	138/2012

	Noted 
	115/2012 - CO met with representative of the SU at Southend to look at space and it had been agreed to use as appropriate going forward. It was noted that SEC students would pay the same membership price as University of Essex students for membership to the gym.

	139/2012

	Noted
	118/2012 - LM had met with CF and progress will be ongoing. BF had met with Gemma Rinefierd to ensure programmes work alongside RSN activity.

	140/2012

	Noted
	119/2012 – The working group had been formed and included students. Work to develop this was ongoing
	141/2012

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	

	4. FEEDBACK FROM MEETINGS


	

	Noted
	a) Welfare Forum (no minutes available)
	142/2012

	
	
	

	Noted
	b) Multi-Faith Chaplaincy Centre (no minutes available)
	

	
	
	143/2012

	
	
	

	
	
	

	5. CLEANING COMPETITION UPDATE

	

	Reported

	Best Kept Flat competition would begin in November. The decision was taken to avoid Freshers so the competition would begin once everyone was settled in and so would have more impact. It was felt that this would complement the start of Hall Rep programme. Posters and web information was being finalised as were prizes. BF and LM would discuss allocation of points further.


	144/2012


	
	

	6. WOLFSON COURT
	

	Noted

Action
	Delays in building the Student Services Centre and increased staff numbers, amongst other things, had meant that Wolfson Court would now need to be used as office accommodation.  It was the least popular student accommodation, but its reallocation would mean that 28 spaces had been removed from accommodation availability.  However, anyone who met the requirements of the accommodation guarantee and who applied by the deadline, would still get accommodation. 
NB queried whether there would be other changes affecting office space for graduate students.  BM advised that there would be some but efforts had been made to keep these to a minimum.  
SN would ask Mark Parbury to confirm to the SU whether there would be other implications for PG students.


	145/2012
  146/2012

	7. SMOKING IN RESIDENCES
	

	Reported
Action
	It had been agreed approximately 1 year ago that the provision of smoking accommodation would be reviewed. Research indicated that there were very few other institutions which still allowed smoking in university accommodation. A proposal went to USG who requested additional work to be done.  This had been completed and still indicated that the most appropriate route would be to make all accommodation non-smoking.  The meeting was asked for thoughts and input so that a plan could be jointly produced. A decision would be needed by February at the latest for this to be implemented next year.

SN advised Queen Mary had a totally non-smoking campus. 

It was raised that there may also be staff concerns about changes to smoking policies. 

Approximately 15% of students in university accommodation still request smoking flats. Students should only smoke in bedrooms in these flats - questions had been raised in relation to the health of cleaning and maintenance staff when they had to enter these rooms.

NB advised that the sabbatical officers had discussed this and agreed that smoking rooms would not be justified going forward. The main point of concern for the SU was around how space in smoking shelters would be provided to make sure the policy was followed.  It was noted that the legislation governed the design of shelters very specifically. It was agreed that, as long as the policy was properly implemented and the shelters were planned and communicated properly, the SU supported the proposal. Discipline processes were discussed and it was confirmed that regulations around smoking in common space / non-smoking bedrooms already operated and these would be applied more broadly.
LM would bring the paper to the next meeting for formal comment.


	147/2012
148/2012

	7. ACCOMMODATION STRATEGIC REVIEW

	Reported
Noted 
	This review would formulate the direction of the service over the next 5 years.  There would be several visits to other universities and the intention would be to be innovative.  The opinions of all stakeholders would be sought. Student Support, Student recruitment and Estates would be involved as well as Students. The process and timings were to be be agreed.  Terms of reference for the review would be circulated.

NB asked that the SU be involved in designing the detail of the consultation with students to help get the detail of the message and options across and ensure engagement and valuable output.

General discussions were had about benchmarking of accommodation services with other universities and factors around accommodation which impact on students' choice of university.

Estates Management would be looking at an options appraisal for the Towers before Christmas and would be seeking student input. 


	149/2012
150/2012

	8. CREATING A COURSE REPS WORKING GROUP

	Noted

Action
	ZY presented the paper previously distributed. It was agreed that a working group should be formed to take the ideas forward, this could report to QAEC. BM advised Professor Jane Wright would need to take ownership of it. She had seen the proposal and was positive about it.  It was suggested that a Dean and HoD should be a member of the group. Academic Section has a member of staff looking at student engagement and BM suggested that they could perhaps service the group. 
RS, ZY and Jane Wright would meet and take forward.


	151/2012
152/2012

	

	
	

	14. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
	

	Noted


	BM asked the meeting to confirm that we were as ready as we needed to be at this point to greet our new students arriving in October. There had been lots of communication about the focus on welcoming and retention.  BM asked for any concerns around Arrivals, other than parking. It was noted that the programme was much richer across cultural and other events and those not based around alcohol consumption than previous years. 
	153/2012

	
	
	

	Action 
	Student Support Annual Review is live and PR will circulate the link to the committee. Members were encouraged to provide feedback. 

	154/2012

	Noted 
	The Electronic Data Collection of Attendance pilot was discussed - SU noted for the record that it did not support the pilot. The sabbatical officers would not consult the students and RS confirmed that the pilot would continue to consult with the SU.


	155/2012

	Noted

Action

Noted
	Lighting - on behalf of LF, there were concerns about campus lighting, particularly on the footpath from Boundary Road to University Quays.  
Mark Vintner will walk the route with Lily at night to assess the issue.  

Lighting on Lightship Way was also raised. PR advised that this had been raised at Neighbourhood Action Panels several times, however as the road was still privately owned it had not been possible to effect a change.

	156/2012
157/2012

158/2012



	Noted
	Several new SU venues would be opening for the start of term:

Nom Noms – a late night food outlet next to the SU bar

Frango’s – in the old Mondo’s venue

The Burrow – a small shop next to the SU bar, sponsored by The Rabbit

Cine 10 – this cinema would be open Fridays and Saturdays


	159/2012

	
	

	8. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
15 November 2012 at 9am
	


	ACTION TABLE

	
	
	

	SN
	95/2011 – completed. SN would circulate the squares protocol document.
	129/2012

	CS
	94/2012 – USUCON Terms of Reference had been drafted and would be circulated outside of the meeting
	134/2012

	CS
	98/2012 – The SU calendar was complete and would be circulated
	136/2012

	CS
	SU Ball location. This would go out to consultation to students once the student body is back on campus.

	138/2012

	SN
	SN would ask Mark Parbury to confirm to the SU whether there would be other implications for PG students in the proposed moves.


	146/2012

	LM
	LM would bring the paper re: smoking in residences to the next meeting for formal comment.


	148/2012

	RS/ZY
	RS, ZY and Jane Wright would meet and take forward the Student Reps proposal.


	152/2012

	PR 
	Student Support Annual Review is live and PR will circulate the link to the committee. Members were encouraged to provide feedback. 
	154/2012 

	SN/LF
	Mark Vintner will walk the route with Lily at night to assess lighting issues.
	157/2012
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